

March Newsletter 1975

President's Column:

Who said the "ultimate cat" wouldn't go out in the rain? A dozen Jags went pussy footin' through a rainy, misty day for a hearty breakfast at the Country Kitchen in Lakeside, then on for a short goodbye run for Smitty. And it was beautiful! Events Chairman, Bob Atkins, led us into the back country past groves of deep green avocados, contrasting citrus trees Christmasy looking with their large orange ornaments. Past Rancho Bernardo, we admired groves of the beautiful yellow flowering acacia. At Torrey Pines, we sipped Irish coffee and said our goodbyes. Smitty has stored his "show Jag" and drove his second to Louisiana where he has a very responsible position supervising deep sea diving operations. Good luck to you, Smitty, and keep in touch.

On Feb 16, the Jaguars went out again over my favorite mountain or at least big hill country to the Lake Barritt fish fry house. It is such a pleasure to see so many people out for these events. And Ray Tetzlaff was not to be denied his platter of fish. His Jag refused to go any further than back home where Ray parked it, got into his "every day" car and made it to the cafe by the time salad was being served. Good timing, Ray!

Flease call or send Jane Fitzgerald your intention to come to the March meeting on the 14th of this month. This will be the 16th birthday of the San Diego Jaguar Club. We will have a speaker, Keith Luddington, for questions and answers about Jaguars. See you then,

Sincerely, Church

THE MARCH DRIVING EVENT: March 16, Sunday

To the Cunningham museum for a one day outing. We will leave from the College Grove parking lot at 8:00 a.m. on Sunday. Everybody come.

FOR SALE:

1973 XKE Convertible with air conditioning

and stereo with tape, V -12

Call George Auger, 462-9077

A reminder: If you have not paid your dues for the year, Jane Fitzgerald will be glad to accept your money at the March meeting. It is \$15.00 for the year.

Events Chairman Bob Atkins wants to thank everyone for returning his questionaire on events you would like. This week Bob with Dick Reed and Chuck Flack compiled those events winning the most votes and we are listing our events by the month so you can make your plans:

March 16, Cunningham museum - one day tour

April 19, Palm Springs over nighter There will be no club dinner in April since we are going on this tour at about the time we usually hold a club dinner.

May 17 Fun Rally (details later)

June 21 Picnic at Palomar

July open as yet

August - Wine tour ?? some factors still to be confirmed on this one.

September - Vallecitos

October - Bush Gardens

November - Las Vegas

December - Christmas party

Jaguar Club Board meeting will be moved to the Wednesday evening following the regular club dinner - this to give the editor more time to get the news out so that you can get your reservation to Jane for dinner. Having the board meeting late in the month usually finds this editor typing out the news some evening while Chuck quietly starves in the living room until I'm through Where the next Board meeting will be announced at the March dinner meeting.

Please send this notice to Jane Fitzgerald that you are coming to the March 14 dinner - or call her at 466-9365.

Dinner: March 14

Cocktails 7:00 p.m.
Dinner 8:00 p.m.

Menu:

Mexican combination plate

\$5.00 %

Braised Sirloin tips

\$5.00

These prices include tax and tip - be sure to indicate your choice on the menu.

The Mexican Village restaurant 120 Orange St. Coronado, Calif.

 am	coming	with	

guests.